Histoﬁc Pembina Hall

Pembina residents worried

by Greg Halinda

Residents of one of the oldest
residences on U of A campus fear
that the university will replace their
living quarters with offices within
the next 10 years.

At a meeting of the Facilities
Development Committee last spr-
ing, Dr. A. Warrack, VP Administra-
tion, raised the possibility of reas-
signing Pembina ‘Hall as office
space. Pembina currently houses
graduate and mature students.

As soon as this news spread,
concern among Pembina residents
and other interested parties grew.

« The Graduate Students’ Asso-
ciation (GSA) signed a petition at
their general meeting during the
summer and sent it to Warrack in
protest. The Pembina Hall Students’
Association (PHSA) executive met
with Warrack, who told them
Pembina Hall wouldn’t be touched
at least until 1988.

Warrack’s response to GSA s
petition was in a letter, where he
stated he was pleased to ensure
Pembina Hall’s use as a graduate
student residence throughout his

current term, which ends in 1991.
PHSA formed the Save Pem-
bina Committee this summer.
Donna Babchishin, past president
of PHSA, says, “We (Save Pembina
Committee) want to work with the

'university on tnis. Warrack said

Pembina wouldn’t be touched until
1988, now he’s saying not until the
end of his term. We have asked

~ Warrack for the university’s current

stand on the issue. We need a clari-
fication so that we can work fairly
with the university.”

The Save Pembina Committee
wants a long-term designation of
Pembina Hall as a residence. "Our
campaign has nothing solid to act
on right now,” says Babchishin, “we
are still waiting to hear from
Warrack.”

“The reassignment of Pembina
is notin my planning horizon,” says
Warrack. “Concerned Pembina
residents should look to the board
decision-making system that will
be in place after my term.” He con-

tinues, “More options for the future

are better than tewer. It is hard to
say how extreme space require-

. ments will be in the future.”

Ted Yu, president of PHSA,
finds it ironic that the university
would consider vacating graduate
students from Pembina: “Pembina
is one place you can live in a resi-
dence environment without hav-
ing your marks suffer; that is, there
is not the noise problem one finds
in Lister Hall. Many graduate stu-
dents in Pembina use their rooms
as offices as well. If Warrack’s sug-
gestion goes through, he may take
away the best facility for graduate
students to stay in.”

Babchishin agrees. "It is ironic
when one considers that the uni-
versity stated it wants to increase
the number of grad students, as
proposed in the university’s plan
for the future, published last
March.”

Pembina Hall was completed
in 1914, after both Athabasca and
Assiniboia Hall were built. It has
served as a residence to this day,
while the latter two buildings,
almost identical in appearance,
have been relegated to office space.
Pembina Hall is one of the oldest
buildings on the U of A campus.
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It is advised that all students
interested in SORSE attend!

Chapman Brothers on Hub Mall is Welcoming back students with our

"ANNUAL SALE

located in the Gallery Lounge on the North West side of Hub Mall
September 11, 12 and 13 from 12:00 - 5:00 p.m.

Come down for some free coffee and donuts. Bring your coupon for $10.95
from this ad and save on merchandise listed here and more.. ..

* Sperry Topsiders: reg. $84.95
with coupon

* Lee Jeans: some $34.95
with coupon

* Jones Anoraks: reg. $82.95
with coupon '
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